January 4, 2016 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, , Roy Burkins, Donna Bloom, Kenton Kurtz, Bill Gemmill, Michael Ellinger and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Hertzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka and Melissa Matthews. Dennis Sarpen and Ira Walker were absent. 
OATH OF OFFICE

Ms. Matthews swore in Mayor Hertzberger for new year.  Mayor Hertzberger swore in Council members Roy Burkins, Mike Ellinger, Polly Kreiss and Donna Bloom. 
RE-ORGANIZATION OF COUNCIL

Mayor Herzberger accepted the following nominations:

Mr. Kurtz nominated Mr. Wisnom as President of Borough Council.  Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion was carried with Mr. Wisnom abstaining.

Mr. Wisnom nominated Mr. Gemmill as Vice-President of Borough Council seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried with Mr. Gemmill abstaining.

Mayor Hertzberger returned the gavel over to Council President, Mr. Wisnom. 

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 7, 2015 Council meeting. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the November 16, 2015 Special meeting Minutes.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated December 2nd thru December 31st, 2015 totaling $12,965.91, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated December 2nd thru December 31st, 2015 totaling $140,426.77 seconded by Mr. Gemmill and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated December 2nd thru December 31st, 2015 totaling $30,373.63 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized James Roberts of 13 East Pennsylvania.  Mr. Roberts stated that he read in the minutes that an income survey would be sent for the sidewalk project on Pennsylvania Avenue.  He did not recall hearing anything about the outcome.  He has a lot of issues regarding the water and run off in front of his house.  He has an eroding driveway and his backyard is hilly and wavy.   The survey needs to have participation from at least 50% of the area, which was not the case and without it the grant will not be approved.   Ms. Myers will discuss the issue with Mr. Sarpen and see if there are grants available now and also to be clear about where the water is coming from. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated the bidding limits for 2016 will be the same for this year. Expenses less than $10,500 no formal bidding is required.  Expenses $10,500 to $19,000 require three telephone quotes and expenses above $19,000 require actual bids. 
The Borough is in receipt of a substantial Right to Know request. He will discuss with Ms. Matthews.  
Land Development Plans will now be tracked to conclusion by Mr. Sarpen and tracked so that all improvements are complete before filing.  

The property at 9 Hill Street still is not compliant with the land development plan for that property.  Council has three options as follows:

1. Call the owner and ask about his intentions for completing the plan. 

2. Make the improvements for him and obtain a civil judgment for the cost

3. Obtain a civil contract with a fine to make him do it. 
Mr. Wisnom abstained from any discussion. The issue was first raised in February, 2015.  It was decided that the Solicitor, Engineer and the Enforcement officer will discuss and reach out to the owner one more time. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

No report was given in Mr. Sarpen's absence. 

OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker was absent but Mr. Wisnom read his report to Council.
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of $241 for batteries on the international truck, Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of 6 regent kits and 4 mounting kits for a cost of $1381.59.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve $379.69 for water supplies from Hach.  Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of $2200 for the bad chassis on the UV System. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated that the Southern Regional Police approved the budget for 2016.  It amounts to a 2% increase over last year.  There is still debate over the municipalities contribution system.  “Pay-for-use” will mean an increase to Shrewsbury, but Stewartstown's cost will also increase.  The current buy-in cost is $78,000.  With the Pay-for-Use plan, Stewartstown will be paying the same annual amount even when the buy-in is over. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Wisnom welcomed everyone back for the New Year.  Committees will have the same members as last year with Mrs. Bloom taking Mr. Writer's place.  
PADOT will be holding a public meeting at the Shrewsbury Fire Hall on January 7th, 2016 from 2:30 pm to 8:00 pm.  The meeting will discuss plans for Exit 4.

Mr. Burkins reported that the apartment upstairs has paint peeling off the walls in the bathroom.  The walls were painted just 5 months ago.  The Building Committee will handle this issue.
A new representative is needed for Southern Regional Police.  The Mayor will attend the upcoming meeting, but someone will be needed going forward.

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 7:44 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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